
Heaver Plaza 
1301 York Road, #505 
Lutherville, MD 21093 
phone 443.901.1550 

fax 443.901.0038 
www.mhamd.org 

 

 

For more information, please contact Dan Martin at (410) 978-8865 

 

 

House Bill 657 Public Schools - Standardized Behavioral Health Screenings for Students - 
Development and Implementation 

Ways and Means Committee 
February 24, 2022 

LETTER OF INFORMATION 
 
The Mental Health Association of Maryland is a nonprofit education and advocacy organization 
that brings together consumers, families, clinicians, advocates and concerned citizens for 
unified action in all aspects of mental health and substance use disorders (collectively referred 
to as behavioral health). We appreciate the opportunity to provide this letter of information 
regarding House Bill 657. 
 
HB 657 requires the Maryland Consortium on Coordinated Community Supports, in 
consultation with certain stakeholders outlined in the bill, to “develop guidelines for developing 
a standardized screening to identify students with behavioral health services needs.” 
 
Early identification of mental health and substance use needs is critical. Half of those who will 
develop mental health disorders show symptoms by age 14,1,2 and failure to identify these 
needs can have devastating consequences. The 2018 Youth Risk Behavior Surveillance Survey 
reported that more than 1 in 5 Maryland middle school students had seriously thought about 
committing suicide, with higher rates among female students and students of color. The report 
also showed that 18% of Maryland’s high school students had seriously considered suicide in 
the past 12 months. Suicide rates are consistently higher amongst LGBTQ youth, Black youth, 
and individuals who have interacted with the juvenile justice and child welfare system.3 
 
But there are validated, evidence-based screenings available now that can help identify 
behavioral health challenges early. In 2015, the Kennedy Forum published a report summarizing 
the data supporting use of measurement-based care for behavioral health treatment and 
provided information on a number of self-report, validated rating scales.4 The Meadows Mental 
Health Policy Institute published a report in March 20215 expanding on the data in the Kennedy 
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Forum report to include additional measures, including a number of screening tools specific to 
children, youth, and adolescents.6 
 
While the screening tools in these reports were developed and identified primarily for use in 
clinical settings, they can serve as a good starting point in the development of standardized 
screenings as required by HB 657. Should the legislature choose to pass HB 657, we would 
encourage the Consortium and the identified stakeholders to refer to and consider these 
existing tools in performance of the duties required by the bill.  
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